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In consideration of 
SB1567, SD1, Relating to the Classification and Compensation Systems 

 
  
Chair Dela Cruz, Vice Chair Moriwaki, and the members of the committee.  
  
The Department of Human Resources Development (HRD) is in support of SB1567, 
SD1.  
  
The purpose of SB1567, SD1 is to: 
 

1. Require HRD to expeditiously conduct a comprehensive review of the 
classification and compensation systems for the State's executive agencies; 
 

2. Require HRD to submit a report of findings and recommendations as well as 
proposed legislation to the legislature; and  
 

3. Appropriate funds to complete a comprehensive review of the classification and 
compensation systems for the State’s executive agencies, including contracting 
with a third party to assist in completing the review. 

  
HRD strongly supports this bill to conduct a comprehensive classification and 
compensation study. This measure will help HRD to effectively address antiquated class 
specifications, class titles, and minimum qualification requirements, and identify and 
develop recommendations to ensure wages are competitive and that pay programs 
address changes in the market.   
 
HRD believes that reviewing and updating the classification and compensation systems 
to be more modern and dynamic will support the State Executive Branch’s objectives of 
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reducing statewide vacancies; being an employer of choice in the State of Hawai‘i; 
recruiting and retaining the best and the brightest employees so that State government 
can deliver efficient and effective services to the public; remaining competitive with 
other comparable government entitles and private employers in the State of Hawai‘i; 
and clearly outlining career growth and advancement opportunities. 
 
HRD respectfully requests that the bill clarify that the review will be limited to the State 

executive branch positions administered by HRD. Human resources staff in executive 

branch departments and agencies not administered by HRD (e.g., Department of 

Education, Hawai‘i Health Systems Corporation) would be more knowledgeable and 

better equipped to review their respective classification and compensation systems. 
 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony. We are available to answer any 

questions or provide further information as needed.    
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